Minutes for Cambridge Public Library Board of Trustees
Meeting September 23, 2024        9:00AM
Attendees:  Gerry Preece, Bob Odess, Becca Flynn, Sue Sawyer, Christina Becker, Ken Gottry, Mary Laedlein    Absent: Monica Ravreby
Minutes: SS moved to accepted August minutes, BF seconded, and the motion passed. (There was no July mtg but notes from a brief meeting with Paul and Meghan were sent to members.)
Treasurer’s Report:  CD from 9/19/24 was renewed at a lower rate of 4.8% for six months. $2,000 was received from the NE Alliance for Positive Health, and a gift of $200 was received.  SS accepted the report.
New Business:
Public Comment - A time for Public Comment will be added to the monthly agenda for the Board of Trustees Meeting going forward. This will be at the beginning of each meeting. CB will pull the policy to be reviewed at the October meeting.
Trustee Training – Trustee Training has been set for Thursday, November 7 at 9AM, This will be a  team’s meeting at the library. The subject will be “What’s New in the 2023 Handbook”. 
Director’s Report:  Summer Reading Challenge has given out 27 certificates to date. Trail Tales was removed by teen volunteers. B-Rock rocks have been collected and are on the library steps. Rockwell exhibit has been collected. Many events are scheduled for October.
Local authors will be invited to present at the library. Ideas include Rebecca Rainstrom (The Grief Experience), Rae Schraver (Falconer)?, Casey Walsh (The Full Catastrophe), and Kate Sweeney.
CB is looking into children’s programs for the winter as well as a Narcan training program given by the Rescue Squad.
Wel-Dun has submitted a proposal for installing Backflow Device that is required by NY State. Quote is $2,875. A motion was made by BO to approve this amount, if necessary, SS seconded. Discussion followed suggesting that the village, as property owners, could be involved in the expense. CB will investigate the partnership with the village. 
On October 19, CB will be attending a Mental Health/First Aid Training being offered by Warren County.
Vending Machine -  There have been no issues with the function of the vending machine provided by the NE Alliance for Positive Health. CB and Mike Becker will put in a WIFI bridge using conduit.
Community Members Meetings: Sue Sawyer, Christina Becker, and Heather from the Alliance met with three concerned residents.
1. Glenn Jackson- He asked for statistics, threatened a petition and was going to boycott the library.
2. Ron & Renee McEvilly – 
Claimed to not have seen any of the publicity. This was because they didn’t read any information that was made public in newspapers. 
They were concerned that the machine was placed “underhandedly”, when in fact it was with the approval of the Village of Cambridge.
The placement of the machine was discussed, and it was explained that it is the best placement until the forecasted construction is completed.
 What if a person has an episode on library property? The Good Samaritan Law would be in effect.
Board Discussion followed: 
	Should we remove the syringe packet or reidentify it so that it doesn’t appear to be a syringe to be dispensed?
	Should an FAQ document be available in the library and on the Website?
NEXT MEETING: October 15th at 9AM
Respectfully Submitted, Mary Laedlein

